
someone anonymously 
purchased a VP Christmas Card 
for RLCC.  Sincere appreciation 
was expressed by the Board for 
the generous gesture.

Open meetings/Open records 
training will be completed by 
new members of  the Board in 
the near future, and the 
availability of  Board training is 
currently being pursued.

The Board voted to appoint 
the Administrator as the election 
official.

The Employee Christmas 
Party will be held in the dining 
room December 18th. Bonus 
checks will be given out at that 
time. 

The Board broke for lunch at 
12:15 pm, returned to regular 
session at 12:55 pm and went 
into Executive session at 1 pm. 
They returned to regular session 
at 2:20 pm. No action was 
taken. 

Future agenda items were 
discussed and the next Board 
meeting will be December 29, 
2015. The public is invited and 
encouraged to attend.

The Z. I. Hale Museum’s 
Rock Hotel will have a 
completely new look and 
activities for the 2015 Christmas 
season. One of  the new activities 
for this year is the Tamale 
Contest with Tamale Dinner. 
On December 12 at 5 pm, DJ 
Rudy Fernandez and friends will 
judge the tamales with cash 
prizes being awarded. At 5:30, 
the Museum Dining Room will 
begin serving a Tamale Dinner. 
In honor of  this event, the hotel 
downstairs will be decorated 
“Mexican Fiesta”. There will 
still be Christmas Trees and 
other traditional displays 
upstairs including a display of  
over 100 Santas from a New 
Mexico collector. There will also 
be an expanded Snow Village. 
The Rock Hotel is handicapped 
equipped.

This fall’s fund raising raffle 
should complete raising the 
money needed to replace the 

Is seeking bids from 
contractors for the painting of  
our two pump station buildings 
located at 780 Hwy 2034 and 
838 Paint Creed Rd located in 
Coke County.

Paint interior and exterior of  
pump houses (white and under 
the eaves light blue matching the 
tank color)

Plumbing inside the pump 
house and paint blue (pump 
motors not included)

Clean rust from steel doors 
and paint white

Clean and paint electrical 
boxes gray

Replacement of  roof  rotating 
vents

Paint floors gray with epoxy 
paint

Include any necessary exterior 
repairs

Replace wooden doors on 
chlorinated room

Contact John Price at 325-
763-8815 for an appointment to 
view the pump stations, bids 
must be in writing and received 
by CCWSC at our office at 
10390 W State Hwy 158 by 
December 31.  Late bids will not 
be opened and will be returned 
to sender.  CCWSC reserves the 
right to reject any and all 
proposals.

20-6tc

By Pat Stephens
The Board of  Directors of  the 

West Coke County Hospital 
District met in regular session 
November 24, 2015.  President 
Pat Stephens called the meeting 
to order at 9:30 and declared a 
quorum was present. Other 
Board members present were 
Sarah Green, Patsy Cason, Pat 
Carwile, and Noel Tinkler.  Tom 
Killingsworth, Interim 
Administrator, Roger Alexander, 
and Janie Munoz, BOM, were 
also present at the meeting. Patsy 
Cason gave the invocation. 
There was one visitor. There 
were no absent Board members 
from the previous meeting, and 
the minutes from that meeting 
were approved.

The census count shows there 
are currently 30 residents in the 
facility, as of  the meeting date.

In the staffing report, the only 
current opening is for a CNA for 
the 2 to 10 shift. 

In the Administrator’s report, 
several updates were given to the 
Board concerning (facility 
operations and finances.) some 
challenges at the facility, one 
being in the change of  computer 
systems, thus causing the yearly 
audit to take longer than the 
usual amount of  time to 
complete.

Accounts receivable were 
discussed, and the financial 
report, as it currently stands, was 
accepted.

Under the building 
maintenance umbrella, a new 
door has been ordered to 
replace the one which was 
broken. 

The Board was informed that 
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NOTICES
...More Classifieds roof  on the Rock Hotel. They 

are raffling something that will 
make someone a very nice 
Christmas present. The lucky 
winner of  the raffle will receive 
$200 at retail of  Texas Scratch-
Off  Lottery Tickets which could 
be worth millions. Look for the 
display at different locations 
around Winters and at the Rock 
Hotel.

2 pm Texas Extension 
Education Association “Friendly 
Neighbors”

5 pm to 7 pm Moonlight 
Madness Cookies and Punch 
served

8 am Snow Queen Interviews 
with the Crowning Ceremony 

The Rock Hotel would make 
the perfect venue for a private or 
semi-private party. For the 
private parties, reasonable rental 
rates are offered and the Rock 
Hotel is closed to the public. 
There is catering available. With 
a Semi-private party, the public 
is still able to tour the museum.

December’s events at the Rock 
Hotel are listed below. (Continued on Page 8)


